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Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Community Outreach Committee (COC)
Report for July16, 2007
The Committee convened at 7:30 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (quorum)

· Louis Barbash
· Kenneth Wicks


· Sylvie Lee

· Rose Williams
· Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

Absent COC members:

· Barbara Anderson

· Maurice Cook

Community members: 

· Annisteen Wicks
I. 
Feedback from July ANC meeting:

1. Funding approved for grant applications submitted by Capitol Hill Community Foundation, Schools Libraries Project
2. Membership of Sylvie Lee approved.
3. Request was made to have DCPS Beautification Day advertised on website.  This has been done.

II. 
Thank- you letters for supporting organizations
Thank-you letters sent out last year to organizations providing meeting space and website hosting to ANC 6A, were reviewed.  The committee voted unanimously to recommend that letters be sent again this year.  Ms. Nelson will update letters and provide to the commissioners.  If they approve sending the letters, she will request additional updates from Chairpersons.
Committee recommendation (unanimous):  that ANC 6A send letters to organizations providing meeting space and/or website support.

III. 
Discussion of Video/audio capture of ANC meetings
Mr. Wicks is acquainted with someone who is very knowledgeable in this area.  He will be asked to attend a COC meeting to share his expertise.  Rich Carlson will also be invited.  He has volunteered to continue to do research in this area, although he has resigned from membership on the COC.  Ms. Lee has also volunteered to work on this effort.  If Mr. Carlson cannot attend on the third Monday in September, the COC will schedule a special meeting so that all can be present to discuss the technical aspects of the project.
IV. 
Outreach to potential grant applicants

1. Ms. Nelson was contacted by Rick Uzzes on behalf of the Rosedale Recreation Center.  They may be interested in applying for assistance with a youth sports activity.  However, no grant application has been received, to date.

2. Ms. Williams has been in touch with the organizers of a gardening project at the Peabody campus of the Capitol Hill Cluster School.  No grant application has been received.

The meeting adjourned 8:30 pm.

Next meeting is September 17, 2007.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Nelson
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